
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
11 August 2023 

 
Dear Ms Williams  
 
Planning Act 2008 (AS AMENDED), Infrastructure Planning 
(Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 

EN010110 - Application by Medworth CHP Limited for an Order Granting 
Development Consent for the Medworth Energy from Waste Combined 
Heat and Power Facility (Medworth EfW CHP Facility) 

Response to Deadline 7A (Friday 11 August 2023)  

 

As we approach the close of the Examination, this letter provides the Examining 
Authority with an update on the unsigned statements of common ground. 

Cambridgeshire County Council and Fenland District Council  

An unsigned statement of common ground with Cambridgeshire County Council 
and Fenland District Council (Volume 9.4B) (Rev 4.0) was submitted at Deadline 
7. The parties are finalising their positions on the outstanding matters and will 
submit a signed version at Deadline 8.  

Network Rail  

Since the meeting on 4 August 2023, the Applicant and Network Rail have made 
significant progress. The Business and Technical Clearance Certificates to 
accommodate the CHP Connection (Works No. 3A and 3B) and Access 
Improvements (Works No.4A) on Network Rail’s land have been issued, and the 
parties are close to agreeing on a private agreement which provides for entry into 
property agreements relating to Network Rail property. In particular, commercial 
terms have been agreed. Both parties aim to submit a final, signed statement of 
common ground for Deadline 8. 
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If you have any questions concerning the Applicant’s update, please do not hesitate to contact our 
planning agent David Kenyon, WSP Ltd ( ). 
  

 
 
Yours sincerely 
    

Paul Carey     Tim Marks  
Managing Director    Head of Planning 
 
 
   
 

 

 

 

 




